
 
 
Mr. Mario Draghi 

President of the European Central Bank 

 

Brussels, 16th of December 2016 

 

 

Dear President Draghi, 

 

 

With this letter we wish to draw your attention to the information distributed this week 

by the research and campaign group Corporate Europe Observatory on the ECB’s 

Corporate Securities Purchasing Programme (CSPP). According to their findings, the 

ECB has acquired assets no less than 16 times from oil company Eni, 11 times from 

Shell and Gas Natural Fenosa, 7 times from Total and 6 times from Repsol and 

OMV. There is an important lack of transparency in this programme, as the total 

amounts are not available and the names of the companies are codified, therefore 

the general public does not have access to this data, while the advanced investors 

are fully aware of it. However the high number of trades indicates considerable 

investments in European companies that are contributing the most to climate change 

and whose business models are strikingly incompatible with a 2°C transformation 

scenario. 

 

It is not our intention to challenge the full compliance of the purchases under the 

CSPP with the ECB’s legal framework. But, now that EU has ratified the Paris 

Agreement, we have a tremendous challenge to orderly decarbonise our economy. 

At least 75% of fossil fuel reserves have to be kept in the ground to reach the 2° 

global warming limit agreed in Paris. We would like to formally request you to ensure 

the full alignment with EU environmental global commitments of the ECB’s current 

or, eventually future, private sector purchase programmes. Thus, in this sense, we 

call upon you to adjust to this objective the Decision (EU) 2016/948 of the European 

Central Bank of the 1st of June 2016 on the implementation of the Corporate Sector 

Purchase Programme (ECB/2016/16). 



 

Furthermore, we would like to draw your attention to the climate related risks for our 

financial system deriving from companies with a high carbon-intensity and respective 

assets. Under your leadership, the Advisory Scientific Committee of the European 

Systemic Risk Board has underlined these risks and their criticality in February 2016 

and the very recent FSB Task Force on Climate Related Disclosure 

Recommendations Report has de facto underlined the materiality of these risks and 

presented ways of reporting them. Therefore, the ECB should now draw the 

consequences from its own analyses and reduce these risks. We call on you to 

elaborate an investment strategy which takes ESG criteria fully into account and 

divests fully from fossil fuels. 

 

We thank you for your good attention and hope to hear from you soon. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Reinhard Bütikofer                                      Sven Giegold 

 

 

 

 

 

Molly Scott Cato                                           Ernest Urtasun 


